Letters to the editor

Reader calls plan to haul trash to North a bunch of garbage

Dear Editor:

I am enclosing an article from the August 10th edition of St. Catherines' The Standard.

I am very upset that Mayor Harris could even have conceived such an idea. In my opinion, if the people of Toronto can't get rid of their garbage where they live, put it in their own back yards, not ours.

Liz Currie

Toronto (CP) — The mayor of a Toronto suburb wants the city's garbage wrapped in plastic and shipped to Northern Ontario,

rather than having it dumped at a proposed new landfill site north of the Toronto Zoo.

"There is just no more room to dump garbage in the Metro area," Scarborough mayor Gus Harris said about Toronto's garbage crisis.

Harris said he would like to see the garbage compacted, encased in plastic and shipped by rail to Northern Ontario, where it could be stored in abandoned mine shafts.

Harris strongly opposes a plan recommended by a Toronto works department officials that would establish an interim garbage dump on about 40 hectares of vacant farmland

owned by the province in northeast Scarborough.

Toronto landfill sties are full to the brim and officials have been eyeing vacant land outside of the city for possible garbage dumps.

Some Northern Ontario municipalities might be happy to accept Toronto's garbage if it was safely encased in plastic Harris

When Dennis Flynn, chairman of Metropolitan Toronto, made a similar suggestion in January mayors of Kirkland Lake, Sault Ste. Marie, Timmins, Cobalt and Elliott Lake said their communities did not want Toronto's garbage.

Major Appliance. Repairs

Servicing done in your own home to ranges, washers, dryers, dishwashers, tridges, electric hot water tanks and electric heating units. Parts on hand for most makes and models.

BILL CAMPBELL ELECTRIC

Servicing Jackitsh, Terrace Bay, Schreiber, Rossport and Pays Plat.

Walkers Needed For Right To Life Relay Walk

Canadians from coast to coast are walking across Canada to meet in Ottawa on Sept. 17th, 1988. Our aim is to have Parliament pass a new law protecting our unborn children from the moment of conception.

Will you join our Lifeline and "SHARE THE DISTANCE"

Saturday, August 27th Schreiber to Terrace Bay commencing 8:00 a.m.

Please contact Georgette Cebrario 824-2623 or Theresa Stortini 824-2395.

Minister says funding provided for Eye Care Van has been "generous"

The following is an edited copy of a letter sent to Gilles Pouliot, M.P.P. Lake Nipigon, discussing the initiatives taken by the Ministry of Health regarding regional eye care services.

Dear Gilles:

Eye services to residents of Northern Ontario are supported by this Ministry through four major initiatives. Incentive grants are provided to specialists to establish practice in northern centres, and travelling specialties are supported to travel from northern or southern Ontario into the smaller northern

In addition, the Northern travel grant provides support to allow northern Ontario residents to visit eye specialists in both northern and southern Ontario.

The C.N.I.B. Mobile Eye Care Van attempts to visit, between May and October each year, many of the smaller northern communities that are not large enough to justify regular visits from travelling specialists.

Many small and isolated communities in the North rely on this type of service. It is important that all four methods of providing services are kept in mind when one is assessing the amount of resources to be devouted to any one of the components.

Financial support has been provided to the Mobile Eye Care Van by the Ministry of Health through the Underserviced Area Program since 1979. The objective of this funding is to subsidize the operation of the eye van on the road when it visits the rural and remote communities.

In addition, the Ministry pays honoraria and travel expenses for ophthalmologists serving on the eye van and OHIP fees for patients seen by them.

The additional Ministry costs for the services provided through the Eye Van amount to several hundred thousand dollars each year.

In 1987, Mr. Dennis Tottenham, Northwest Regional Director, C.N.I.B., wrote to the then Minister of Health, The Honourable Murray Elston, requesting a review of Ministry funding of the van.

Mr. Tottenham and Mr. Gary Magarell, Executive Director, Ontario Division, C.N.I.B., met with Dr. William Wigle, Chief, Health Manpower Planning, in August 1987 to discuss the Mobile Eye Care Van.

After a review of the funding of the components of the van operation in light of Ministry objectives, it was agreed to increase the amount of support from the Underserviced Area Program by about 30 per cent, from \$59,213 for 1987-88 to \$78,104 for 1988-89.

I believe that the question of funding the operation of the van has already been given a fair and thorough review, with a generous increase in the level of funding.

I do hope that the administrative problems the C.N.I.B is apparently encountering will not jeopardize the operation of the Mobile Eye Care Unit, since the van enables a valuable service to be provided to residents in about 35 isolated towns in Northern Ontario.

Elinor Caplan, M.P.P.
Oriole
Minister of Health



The Lake Superior Board
of Education
SCHREIBER PUBLIC SCHOOL
Classes Commence
9:00 A.M.
Tuesday, September 6, 1988

This is a regular school day with 3:45 p.m. Dismissal.

Parents of J.K. students will be contacted prior to September 6.

New students may be registered the week of August 29th through September 2nd from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

For further information, contact the school 824-2082

Mrs. G. Conrad Davey Principal

D.I. McQuarrie
Director of Education

P. Richardson Chairman

Rainbow Falls Provincial Park Preliminary Management Plan

The Ministry of Natural Resources has prepared a preliminary management plan for Rainbow Falls Provincial Park. This plan will be available for public review at the Terrace Bay District Office until September 15, 1988. Comments should be submitted prior to September 30, 1988.

For further information please contact:

Mr. Jim Chappel
Outdoor Recreation Supervisor
Ministry of Natural Resources
P. O. Box 280
TERRACE BAY, Ontario]
POT 2W0
(807) 825-3205
- or Mr. Graham Coe

Parks Superintendent

same address

Ontario

Ministry of Natural

Resources

Vincent G. Kerrio Minister

MARATHOM SPEEDWAY MINI-PUTT

Located on Penn Lake Road in Marathon

18 Hole Mini-Putt

* Formula One Go-Carts

> Listen to CFNO for FREE Giveaways!!!

open 7 days a week noon to 10:00 p.m.

COUPON

1.00 OFF
go-carts
1.00 OFF
mini-putt
(ADULTS ONLY)

Come on down for an afternoon of ENJOYMEN